Selectmen's Meeting 03/11/13

Chairman Kathleen M. Maloney called the meeting to order at 4:15 PM. Present were: Kathleen M. Maloney, Harry C. Merrow, Robert C. Freeman, and Martha B. Eldridge, Town Administrator, who recorded the minutes.

Maloney made a motion to approve the minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting held on March 04, 2013. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Maloney stated that Brad Harriman had a meeting to attend and asked him if he had any department business.

Harriman reported that the roads are posted for a 6 ton limit. He told the Board that he has sent notices to the newspapers to inform the public.

Harriman reported that until the NEPA work is completed, no work can proceed on the Whittier Covered Bridge.

Harriman reported that the insulation at the freight house is almost done. Bergeron will do the inspection today. He and Senecal also inspected the work today.

The payroll voucher for the week ending 3/09/13 was submitted in the amount of \$41,960.65. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign the voucher. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The accounts payable voucher for the week ending 3/09/13 was submitted in the amount of \$125,510.42. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign the voucher. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received the work log from the Highway Dept. for the week ending 3/08/13.

The Board received a Petition and Pole License to install one pole to be located on White Pond Road. (Pole # 215/6S) Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this license. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

An application for a Raffle Permit was received from Henry Gelinas & Gary Martischnig to hold raffles at the Pow Wow's on July 7th, August 11th and Sept. 15th. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this application. Freeman seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a copy of a check from Northeast Resource Recovery Association in the amount of \$1,550.13.

Peter C. Zarvas, Selectmen's Representative to the Planning Board submitted a report on the recent Planning Board meetings.

A request for an abatement was received from property located at 40 Beaver Hollow Campground (Map 130 Lot 12 - 40). The amount of the abatement is \$32.00. The trailer and taxable attachments have been removed. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this abatement request. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

A Timber Tax Warrant was submitted in the amount of \$1,362.14. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this warrant. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

An Excavation Tax Warrant was submitted in the amount of \$0.00. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this warrant. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

An Intent to Cut was received from R. David Welch to cut thirty (30) acres of a thirty acre parcel of land located on Rte 171 (Map 135 Lot 25000). The logger listed is R. David Welch. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this intent. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

An Intent to Excavate was received from Ambrose Brothers, Inc. on Archer's Pond Rd. to excavate 20,000 cubic yards. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this intent. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

An Intent to Excavate was received from Downey Shea on Polly's Crossing Rd. to excavate 10,000 cubic yards. Maloney made a motion to approve and sign this intent. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

This concluded the business portion of the meeting and Maloney opened the meeting to Public Input.

Kishan Tandon spoke regarding the condition of Long Sands Rd. He stated that the road is nice after grading, but it only lasts a couple of days and the pot holes are back. He asked if the road was scheduled for paving. The Board asked him to contact Harriman to check the paving schedule.

Melissa Seamans asked the Board if they met with the contractor for the freight house project. Merrow said they did not meet with the contractor, but they met with Harriman and the project was discussed. Merrow reported that the project is back underway and the insulation should be finished at this time and the sheetrock should be going up. The Board was told that the job should be done by the end of March.

Being no more public input, Maloney made a motion to adjourn. Merrow seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Adjourned at 4:30 PM	
Kathleen M. Maloney, Chairma	 an
Harry C. Merrow	
Robert C. Freeman To be approved 03/18/13	